
 

IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Oct. 17, 2024 

For more information: Tim Potter 

620-860-7389; mobile: 620-727-2278; Tim.Potter@ks.gov 

U.S. 160 from Wellington to Winfield to close for about six hours Oct. 23 

U.S. 160 between Wellington and Winfield is expected to be closed for about six hours on 

Wednesday, Oct. 23, to allow for a wind farm crane to cross the highway. During that time, 

a detour will be in place. 

Depending on the weather, the U.S. 160 closure will be from around 6 p.m. Wednesday to 

around 12 a.m. 

The closure time will allow for construction and removal of a temporary pad to prevent 

damage to the highway. 

During the closure, there will be a detour from U.S. 160 in Wellington, north on U.S. 81 to 

the K-53 junction, east on K-53 to K-15, southeast on K-15 to U.S. 77 and south on U.S. 77 

to U.S. 160 in Winfield. 

The map below shows the closed section of U.S. 160 in red and the detour route in black. 
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### 

This information can be made available in alternative accessible formats upon request. 

For information about obtaining an alternative format, contact the KDOT Communications Division, 

700 SW Harrison St., 2nd Fl West, Topeka, KS 66603-3745 or phone 785-296-3585 (Voice)/Hearing Impaired – 711. 

Click below to connect to KDOT’s Social Networks: 

 

 

 

https://www.linkedin.com/company/82973/
https://twitter.com/DriveSafeKansas
http://kansastransportation.blogspot.com/
https://www.instagram.com/kansasdepttransportation/
https://www.youtube.com/user/DriveSafeKansas

